Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Subject: RO0207_PHONE_LOG 2011-11-28
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Tue 11/29/2011 8:19 AM

End: Tue 11/29/2011 8:19 AM

Duration: 0 hours

Phone call with Jim O’Laughlin who had questions regarding the public notification of potential case closure. Jim is with
Save Our Sunol, an organization that has dealt with Hanson on other issues. Jim questioned why there had been no
previous notification of the fuel release; they were unaware of the fuel leak case until now. In addition, the notification
was not sent to Save Our Sunol but was forwarded to them by someone. | indicated that notification occurs either at
the Corrective Action Plan phase or consideration of case closure. In this case, a formal Corrective Action Plan was not
prepared; therefore, the notification of potential case closure was the only notification sent out. | encouraged him to
comment on the notification process if he believed it was not sufficient. Jim also questioned why residual
contamination would be left in place. We discussed general policy regarding low-risk closure. | offered to provide the
Draft Low-Risk Closure Policy developed by the State Water Resources Control Board as a background document not as
an official policy. The draft policy and some meeting notes from August 2011 were provided by email.
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